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 Statement by Commissioner Brann 

NYC Department of Correction Commissioner Cynthia Brann said: 
  

“I would like to personally thank all of our officers for displaying such courage 

and bravery in the early days of this historic transition. They have repeatedly put 

themselves in harm’s way to break up a number of fights and I want to commend 

them on their professionalism and commitment to this important reform. Our 

officers’ health and safety remain our top priority, and we always encourage them 

to have any and all possible injuries checked out by medical professionals to 

ensure their wellbeing. We thank them again for their commitment to their law 

enforcement duties and their presence in this facility, which will help make this 

transition a success.” 

 

 


